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News & Resources:

Florida Lawmakers Say No Financial

Bailouts for Condo Owners Amid New Laws

Florida lawmakers have made it clear that condo
owners should not expect financial bailouts to help
cover the increased costs of complying with new state
laws following the 2021 Champlain Towers South
collapse in Surfside. Key lawmakers, including House
Speaker Daniel Perez, R-Miami, and Rep. Vicki Lopez, a
Miami Republican working on the issue, emphasized that
proposed changes to condo laws will not involve direct
taxpayer-funded assistance. While the legislature is
preparing to introduce new legislation this session,
which begins March 4, they stressed that condo
associations, like homeowners, are responsible for
funding necessary repairs and maintenance on their
properties.

The laws passed after the Surfside tragedy require
milestone inspections of older buildings and studies to
ensure adequate reserve funds are in place for major
repairs. Condo associations are facing hefty
assessments as they work to meet these requirements,
alongside rising property insurance costs. While
lawmakers, including Senate President Ben Albritton,
hope to find solutions that benefit condo owners, there
will be no financial bailouts for those struggling to
comply.

News Source: WUSF




